
St. Charles 

 

St.-Charles Lion’s Club 
PO Box 245 
St.-Charles, ON  P0M 2W0 
 
April 7, 2025 

 
Mayor Branconnier & Members of Council 
2 King St East,  
St.-Charles, ON  P0M 2W0 
 

Dear Mayor Branconnier & Members of Council 
 

On behalf of the newly established St. Charles Lion's Club, I am writing to express our heartfelt gratitude for 

allowing us to use the Council Chambers as we work to establish our presence in the community. Your support 

has been invaluable as we embark on our journey of service and dedication. 

While we understand that repairs would be required to the back room of the Arena that we hope to request 

to use in the future as our Lion's Den, in the meantime, we would like to respectfully request the use of the 

hall upstairs at the arena for our meetings. 

We kindly ask that the use of the hall be provided at no charge, if possible, given our current financial 

constraints as a new charter. However, if this is not feasible, we would greatly appreciate a reduced rental fee 

that reflects our current situation. 

We believe that having access to this space will enable us to hold meetings, plan events, and contribute 

meaningfully to the betterment of St. Charles. We remain committed to upholding the values of service, 

support, and collaboration that the Lion's Club represents. This would exclude fundraising events where the 

Lion’s would pay rent for the use of the facility.   

Thank you once again for the use of the Council Chambers and for your continued consideration of our needs. 

We would be delighted to discuss this matter further and provide any additional information that may assist in 

your decision. Please feel free to contact me at stcharleslionsclubsecretary@gmail.com. 

We are deeply appreciative of your support as we work to build a stronger, more connected community. 

Sincerely, 

Lion Angie Whitty, 

President 

St. Charles Lion's Club 


